

## **General P&C Updates**

All positions are now filled in our Annual AGM - thank to everyone who has put their hand up to volunteer for 2024. We are always looking for any willing parents and carers who want to get involved or have ideas - please reach out if you have a passion project, or want to see something happen for students and or the school! Or just come along to meetings (no obligation to join) to hear what's happening in the school or ask a question.

New Dishwasher - The P&C are getting a new dishwasher for the Canteen (the other one broke long ago!) and we are working closely with the school to ensure we are meeting all the ACT standards required! Thanks to all those involved.

Reading Eggs! The P&C contributed 50% of the cost of the reading eggs program for the school for 2024. We are are proud to work with the School to help fund this valuable initiative.

The P&C in conjunction with our amazing sponsors Holly from Northside Dance Studio and Brenton from Tom's Trashpaks have bought the school brand new Sports Shirts (the old ones were 15 years old!). We are so pleased the students can feel proud to wear these when representing Latham Primary at all interschools Sports events!



## COMING UP:

## MAY

### THURSDAY 9th

ESPRESSO CART @ The Hub 7.30am PRESCHOOL P&C GIFT STALL

#### FRIDAY 10th

MAIN SCHOOL P&C GIFT STALL SCHOOL DISCO

## JUNE

TUESDAY IIth

GENERAL P&C MEETING 7.30pm



BIG thankyou to all the volunteers who came out early April to help with the planting of the new Garden at the front of the school! The P&C provided much needed food and drink to keep the gardener's energy levels up!

We have had a few enquiries about whether we will run a **Fete** this year. Unfortunately we won't be having a Fete in 2024 due to overheads and person-power, but we are looking to run some events later this year to build community spirit and help fundraise for the school. Stay Tuned!

## **Volunteer Call-Out**

## GIFT STALL

FOR MOTHER'S DAY

Gifts for Mums, Parents and Carers

Come and join the chaos as 400 kids descend - We need volunteers from roughly 11:30am - 1pm. Even if you have 30 mins on your lunch break, please come on down.







# Competition

Our lovely friends at HeartStory
Photography in Belconnen (who always support us with donations) have asked us to share their current Mother's Day giveaway (entries close Saturday 11th May) with a prize pool valued at \$5900!

#### The \$5990 prize is made up of:

- Heartstory: photography package including a family session and a custom piece of artwork (our most popular 9 image frame) worth \$2195 PLUS two additional packages worth \$1000 each for the winner's two nominated friends (total value \$4195)
- Beltana Farm: one night's accommodation in their stunning 3 bedroom yurt AND 3 x Unearthed menu meals in the restaurant (total value \$1080)
- Platinum by April: 30 minute mini facial + LED session for three (can be taken separately or together) with champagne on arrival (total value \$540)
- Mount Majura Vineyard: wine-tasting for three plus a 3 pack of your choice of wine to take home

#### **HOW TO ENTER**

- 1. Tag your mum friend/s on Insta and Facebook
- 2. Follow all 4 businesses
- 3. Fill out the entry form HERE



Breakfast club is on each Tuesday and Thursday in Term 2. Service starts at 8.30am, with last toast called at 8.55am!

It is proving to be very popular with students this year! In March last term, we had our biggest day yet - serving over 100 breakfasts one morning!

A big thank you to Krish and the team at Florey SupaExpress who are proudly sponsoring our Breakfast Club again this term! Also, thank you to the families who have kindly donated items such as honey, vegemite and milo - these have been put to good use!



We are also seeking some additional volunteers as backup in the lead up to winter. Please contact the breakfast club team at <a href="mailto:breakfast.lathampandc@gmail.com">breakfast.lathampandc@gmail.com</a> if you are available to help out during the term (even if it is for 10-15 minutes during the 8.45am rush!).









# THIS WEEK

7:30-10am Thurs 9th May!

> Coffee Cart @ Latham Primary Community Hub



All juniors need to be supervised for the Disco!



